
From: Daniel Frick <dfrick@dgoc.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 18, 2025 3:29 PM 
To: Crow, John <jcrow@pa.gov> 
Cc: Heather Empfield <hempfield@dgoc.com>; Jeffrey Stovall <jstovall@dgoc.com>; Wurst, Marshall 
<mawurst@pa.gov>; Balog, David <dbalog@pa.gov> 
Subject: RE: [External] Longhorn A Discussion  
 
 Jack, 
  
Thanks for your response.  We think there might be some conflicting issues for this pad.  We have 
submitted a request to rescind the air Plan Approval and return the gas production equipment to air 
exemption status now that the Waukesha generators are removed.  Mr. David Balog received 
guidance from DEP Harrisburg on using this approach. 
  
The shakedown period for the Plan Approval has ended and the Plan Approval will expire on 
6/30/2025 unless converted to s State Only Operating Permit. However, as noted above, we agreed 
with Air Quality staff to return the gas production equipment to exemption status thereby 
alleviating the need for a SOOP.  Once completed, we intend to install a microturbine under 
Exemption 31 to consume the gas produced. 
  
To be clear the site currently has the ability to produce today due to the QNRGY unit that is 
plumbed to the wells, so technically the site isnt abandoned.  We look forward to your response.  
Thanks! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Daniel O. Frick, REM 
EH&S Department 
713.703.0240 - cell 
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